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CITY OF MT. VERNON, ILLINOIS 
CITY COUNCIL WORKSHOP MEETING 

Monday, May 2, 2022 
 
The Mt. Vernon City Council called a Workshop Meeting for Monday, May 2, 2022 at 5:00 p.m. at City Hall, 1100 
Main Street, Council Chamber Room, 2nd Floor, Mt. Vernon, Illinois.   
 
Mayor John Lewis called the meeting to order.   
 
ROLL CALL 
 
Roll call showed present:  Council Member Joe Gliosci, Council Member Donte Moore, Council Member Mike 
Young, and Mayor John Lewis.  Absent: Council Member Ray Botch. 
Also present:  City Manager Mary Ellen Bechtel, Jim Arndt of Arndt Municipal Support, Assistant City Manager 
Nathan McKenna, and Deputy City Clerk Becky Barbour.  
 
VISITORS/CITIZEN’S REQUESTS/ADDRESSES FROM THE AUDIENCE 
 
No visitors spoke at the meeting.   
 
REVIEW AND DISCUSSION OF MT. VERNON COMPREHENSIVE PLAN 
 
City Manager Mary Ellen Bechtel stated that this meeting was being held to review and discuss the results of the 
meetings and community input regarding the Mt. Vernon Comprehensive Plan.  City Manager Bechtel introduced 
James (Jim) Arndt of Arndt Municipal Support to give the results of the meetings held in the community.  Mr. Arndt 
provided an informational packet to the Council Members for their review. The following is a break-down of 
participants from the meetings: 
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Mr. Arndt also had additional information with breakdown of the following issues.  
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The Council Members then studied the comment cards that were prepared by Mr. Arndt from comments made 
by the community during the meetings. There was then continued discussion regarding the ten-year plan.  Mr. 
Arndt discussed the plan themes and how to plan to meet the goals for the major categories for the next ten years.  
They also discussed the suggested plan titles (slogans).  Council Member Donte Moore stated he liked the slogan 
“Your Vision, Our Mission.”  Council Member Joe Gliosci agreed that he liked that slogan as well. 
 

 
 

 
 
The Council continued discussion with Mr. Arndt regarding the future of Mt. Vernon and the Comprehensive Plan.  
Many of the issues listed in the community comments are current projects, including water & sewer 
improvements, downtown development, east side and south side improvements.   
 
There is much concern to develop more community involvement such as getting people to come to Council 
Meetings and to be more involved.  The City currently has Council Meetings in person and online on Facebook.  
There was additional discussion regarding how to get the word out to community members via newsletters, 
newspaper, surveys, etc.  The City has good programs.  It needs to promote them and connect with the citizens.  
Communication is key.  Partnering with local churches and organizations is an effective way to reach citizens.   
 
One of the suggestions was social workers to help with domestic abuse and other situations.   Mr. Arndt stated 
some cities are hiring social workers to have on staff to work with police and fire departments.  Mayor Lewis 
stated our police and fire departments do very well in that area.  The local Red Cross and United Way are very 
helpful with mental health resources. 
 
The quality of life comments vary.  Quality of life means something different to each person.  Some people wanted 
a Recreation Center, others believe quality of life means their water, sewer, etc. 
 
Mayor Lewis mentioned that there is currently discussion regarding starting a foundation to help with projects.   
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In the next ten years – Council Member Donte Moore stated he would like to see the bike patrols again – 
community policing.  He believes this would help rebuild relationships with officers.  Mayor Lewis stated the 
Downtown Event Area is going to be a huge asset.  He believes this is important for the community.  Council 
Member Donte Moore stated that the City works extremely hard on maintaining and improving the infrastructure, 
and that is headed in the right direction; however, these projects take a while to complete.  Affordable housing 
was high on the list; however, Council Member Joe Gliosci stated that affordable housing is subject to 
interpretation as to what is affordable.  Council Member Donte Moore stated that public safety is listed.  Cameras 
have been placed around the City to help in that area.  Most people liked the cameras and wanted to see that 
program expanded.   
 
Mr. Arndt stated that the community members that participated in the meetings loved the opportunity and were 
very appreciative of the planning process this year.  He stated that the participants loved the work the Mayor and 
City Manager are doing and the direction of the Council.   
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
No Executive Session was held. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
Council Member Joe Gliosci motioned to adjourn. Seconded by Council Member Donte Moore. Yeas: Gliosci, 
Moore, Young, and Lewis.  Absent: Botch. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

      
 

Becky Barbour  
Deputy City Clerk  
 
 
 
 


